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After electing to waive your rights, your commanding officer (CO) forwarded your package to the 
separation authority (SA) recommending your discharge by reason of misconduct due to drug 
abuse, with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  The SA approved the 
recommendation and, on 4 June 2004, you were so discharged. 
 
Unfortunately, the documents pertinent to your administrative separation are not in your official 
military personnel file (OMPF).  Notwithstanding, the Board relies on a presumption of regularity 
to support the official actions of public officers and, in the absence of substantial evidence to the 
contrary, will presume that they have properly discharged their official duties.  Your Certificate of 
Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214) reveals that you were separated from the 
Navy, on 4 June 2004, for drug abuse with an OTH characterization of service. 
  
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your desire to upgrade your discharge and contentions that you 
incurred PTSD, as well as other mental health conditions (MHC) during his military service, 
which might have contributed to the misconduct.  In addition, the Board considered your 
statement that you used marijuana in order to get out of the Navy and to care for your ailing 
father.  For purposes of clemency consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting 
documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and 
provided the Board with an AO on 27 June 2022.  The mental health professional stated in 
pertinent part: 
 
            There is no evidence Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health condition 

during his service.  No medical/mental health documentation was submitted to 
support his claim of a PTSD or MHC diagnosis.  Petitioner did not provide 
clarifying information about the trauma related to his PTSD or information about 
his MHC (i.e., MHC diagnosis, symptoms experienced).  The lack of clarifying 
information made available did not provide enough markers to establish an onset 
and development of mental health symptoms or identify a nexus with his 
misconduct.  Additionally, Petitioner’s personal statement provided alternative 
reasoning for his misconduct (i.e., to receive a discharge versus self-medicate 
symptoms).  There was no evidence presented that indicated Petitioner’s 
experience of life stressors was extraordinary or unique or that Petitioner met the 
diagnostic criteria for a mental health condition during his military service.  
Additional records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the 
Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would 
aid in rendering an alternate opinion.   

 
The AO concluded, “[b]ased on the available evidence, it is my considered clinical opinion, there 
is insufficient evidence of PTSD or another MHC that can be attributed to military service, or 
that his in-service misconduct could be attributed to PTSD or another MHC.” 
 
 






